PEAK PARK PARISHES FORUM	

Management Committee meeting, held at 2pm on 10 October 2022 at Aldern House, Bakewell

Present: 					
M Beer  			P Downing		
C Carr	(see minute 22/45)	L Granger
P Cooper* 			P Leppard (Secretary)		* = attended via videolink	
22/35	Election of PPPF chair for the coming 12 months
	M Beer and L Granger were nominated, each attracting two votes. As the
outgoing Chair, Cllr Beer then used his casting vote in favour of Cllr Granger.

22/36	Chair’s opening remarks
	L Granger thanked M Beer for his several years’ hard work as Chair, which had
achieved appreciable progress on a number of fronts. 

22/37	Apologies for absence 
Received from T Bellamy, P Brady, J Collins and Z Hawley

22/38	Minutes of meeting, 13 June 
These were approved as a correct record.

22/39	Matters arising from June minutes not elsewhere on the agenda
	Nil. 

22/40	Review of Parishes Day 2022
a. It was felt that PDNPA last-minute decision to make the event hybrid rather than pure face-to-face had been disruptive to the format of the Day. The Secretary would ask PDNPA if their minutes of the Day were now imminent.
        Action: Secretary 
It was suggested that a mid-October date be sought for 2023’s event.
b. It was disappointing that the new Chief Exec had not attended in person, and so it was now important to establish an early opportunity to meet him. 
        Action: Secretary 
22/41	‘Planning Service and Parishes Accord’
	This document, now some years old, was reviewed. It was agreed to suggest
to PDNPA the following changes:
· For applications to be heard at Planning Committee, the Planning Service should advise the Parish concerned as soon as the officers’ report is ready (it is unrealistic to expect the Parish Clerk to keep looking on the planning portal on the offchance it has appeared).
· When a Parish has raised a potential Enforcement issue with PDNPA, there should be monthly feedback to the Parish by the NPA while the matter is progressed.
The Secretary was also asked to (i) obtain from PDNPA an up-to-date list of material planning considerations and (ii) find out from member Parishes their current want/need for planning training. 			        Action: Secretary

22/42	Towards a new PDNPA Management Plan
Recent progress was noted. It was stated that the final draft is expected to go to Members in November for approval. 


22/43 	Local Plan issues
	The results from PDNPA’s recent Local Plan Review Survey (of parish councils)
were noted. It was felt that a comparison with the results of PPPF’s Parishes
survey earlier in the year might be instructive. It was agreed to ask PDNPA if there will be a Local Plan Advisory Group, in similar vein to the useful Management Plan Advisory Group.        			        Action: Secretary
  
22/44	Election arrangements for Parish Members of PDNPA
	The Secretary updated the meeting on recent discussions with PDNPA, noting 
that finalised arrangements for 2023 should be reached soon.

22/45	Co-option of new Management Committee member
	It was agreed to co-opt Cllr C Carr (Tissington PC) to the Committee.

22/46	Secretary’s report
The Secretary had circulated this, and it was noted.   

22/47	Finance
a. PPPF’s current financial position was noted as satisfactory.  
b. It was agreed to approve a payment of £166.76 to the Secretary.

22/48	Next meeting
	This was agreed to be on Monday 12 December at 2pm at Aldern House. 

The meeting closed at 3.10pm.	

